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Republic of the Philippines
Bepartment of Education

NATIONAL CAPITAL REGION

June 21, 2023

» REGIONAL MEMORANDUM
! Nfg f ts. 2023

To: Schools Division Superintendents

REQUEST FOR REVIEW OF SUBMITTED DATA ON THE IMPLEMENTATION OF

THE TVL TRACK

1. The has reference to Memorandum DM-CT-2023-153 s. 2023 on the above

captioned entitled “Request for Data and Information on Senior High School-

Technical Vocational Livelihood Track (SHS-TVL).” The school heads and
TVL focals/ coordinators are requested to accomplish the survey on the
implementation of the TVL Track from SY 2019-2022 to the current SY as

basis for future programs and activities.

2, Please refer to paragraph 2-4 of the enclosed memorandum.

3 Immediate and wide dissemination of this memorandum is desired.

WILFR E. CABRAL, CESO III

Regional Director

Encl.: As stated
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R epublic of the Philippines
Bepartment of Education

OFFICE OF THE UNDERSECRETARY FOR CURRICULUM AND TEACHING

MEMORANDUM

DM-CT-2023-153

TO : BUREAU AND SERVICE DIRECTORS
REGIONAL DIRECTORS

SCHOOLS DIVISION SUPERINTENDENTS
MINISTER, MINISTRY OF BASIC, HIGHER, AND TERTIARY
EDUCATION, BARMM

ATTENTION : TECHNOLOGY AND LIVELIHOOD EDUCATION
SUPERVISORS
SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL HEADS
ALL OTHERS CONCERNED

FROM 2 GINA O. GONONG
Undersecretary for Curriculum and Teac/hi‘)agnr

SUBJECT : REQUEST FOR THE REVIEW OF SUBMITTED DATA ON THE
IMPLEMENTATION OF THE TVL TRACK

DATE : June 13, 2023

This has reference to Memorandum DM-CI-2022-369 titled, “Request for Data and
Information on Senior High School-Technical Vocational Livelihood Track (SHS-TVL).”
The school heads and TVL focal persons/coordinators were requested to accomplish
a survey on the implementation of the TVL Track from school year (SY) 2019 - 2022
to the current SY to be used as basis for future programs and activities.

In view of the foregoing, Technology and Livelihood Education Supervisors are
requested to review the summary of the data submitted by their respective
regions /divisions and to monitor any non-compliance. The survey results could
be accessed through the link

Please submit a summary of your findings on or before June 23, 2023 to
copy furnish Mr. Rowell Capistrano, Supervising Education
Program Specialists, through email

For questions and/or clarifications, contact the Bureau of Curriculum Development
at phone number 8636 8540 or via the aforementioned email addresses.

For immediate dissemination.

Copy furrished:
Atty. Revsee A. Escobedo
Undersecretary for Operations

1/F Bonifacio Building, DepEd Complex, Meralco Avenue, Pasig City, Philippines
Direct Line: (632) 8633-7202/8687-4146
E-mail:



